
Interesting/busy first half of 2023 — 5 videos (3 English & 2 Spanish) without traveling. From January 15th — March 
22nd, we had 5 different visits by 4 different missionary families passing through Kingman. 3 families spent the night. 

Dave & Joan Cram — a retired chief financial officer for Wycliffe Bible Translators, Dave is still on the board of 
several missions organizations. Barb’s high school friend & his wife spent the night in January. It is great to hear their 
stories of ways God is increasing Bible translations into new languages. Here are a few quotes from their newsletter.  

Dale & Patti Coad, founders of the Caribbean Ministries of the Spanish Diaspora spent a 
night in February. Dale is on our advisory board. It is always good to spend time with them.

Troy & Ginette Doudy (missionaries to Peru) spent the night in February. 
They are in the U.S. to raise support. We made 3 versions of a promo video for them last 
summer.  They hope to return to Peru by the end of August. Here is the links to the videos we 
made for them:                   A and B combined https://vimeo.com/736635391

                  A https://vimeo.com/730520052
                B https://vimeo.com/736630597

David and Margot Woodworth are the Area Directors for the Andean Area of 
South America, working with about 130 Assembly of God missionaries. They also 
founded the Colombian missionary training program that trains Colombians missionaries, 
to work with native Colombian groups or overseas (some in sensitive areas).

They stayed with us for 5 days in February to record 3 short greetings to churches (2 
English & 1 Spanish). We also recorded 2 promo videos (1 English & 1 Spanish). 

In Marched, their son Marcus & David spent the night and verified that the Spanish version was correct as I finished 
editing. Due to the sensitive areas where some of their students work, I can not give you links to their videos.

Paul & Norma Grasser are Directors of 2nd Half Ministries of the SoCal Ministry Network. In 
January we went to southern California for the 2nd Half Ministries leadership meeting. In March we 
spent 4 days with Paul & Norma at their home, where we recorded and began editing a promo for 
2nd Half Ministries’ 50 Plus Camp at Pinecrest. Here is the link: https://vimeo.com/814804662.
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1. In early June, Mac has medical consultation prior to surgery for an umbilical hernia.

2. God’s timing as we complete addition projects for International Evangelism Centre in Tanzania and for 2nd Half Ministries.

3. Future mission videos (both traveling overseas, in the U.S. and via Zoom/Skype).

4. Our spiritual growth in all areas of life.
May God keep us healthy, allowing us to continue this ministry for many more years (or until His return).

Praise Report & Prayer Requests

Show me Your ways, O LORD; Teach me Your paths. Lead me in Your truth and teach me, 
 For You are the God of my salvation; On You I wait all the day.                              Psalms. 25:4-25 

Your prayers and financial support are a continual blessing to us. Thank you, God Bless, Mac & Barb

Bible translation is exponentially 
growing because local believers are 
asking for — and sometimes even 
starting — Scripture translations 
in their own languages. 

Wycliffe and its 
partners have seen 
exciting growth in new 
language engagements: 

2019 — 142 languages
2020 — 151 languages
2021 — 153 languages
2022 — 491 languages
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